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 May 2017 
My Apologies for a late and abbreviated newsletter as I have had computer dramas. 
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Our Next 

Meeting – 

Monday 10 April 2017,  

Downstairs at the RSL Shore Street Cleveland, cost $35.00, 6.00pm.  

Any apologies please direct to Deb Kellie Phone - 0418 889 489 email: 

deb@jacarandachambers.com.au  

Failure to apologise if unable to attend will incur full cost of the meal. 

 

Service Project – Breast Cushion 

Working Bee We must set a date for a breast 

cushion working bee, as Margaret has none 

left 

 

 

Fundraising - 

Planning is underway for; 

It is proposed that on May 27th, we take up the 

opportunity to hold a raffle at the Victoria Point 

Sharks Football Club grounds as there will be 

approximately 3000 people attending the fixtures 

on that day.  They have also approached one of 

their sponsors about the possibility of getting 

orange socks to be worn by the teams on that 

date.  There was also a discussion about the 

possibility of having ‘Zonta says No’ on their 

football shirts next season.  Helpers would be 

needed on the 27th May to sell tickets and have 

our Zollies in place. 

Fashion Parade:  this is planned for 17th June to 

be held at the Football Club.  Catering will be done 

by Doolan Delights and the Fashion Parade will be 

hosted by ‘Dress & Co’.  However, we would need 

models for the parade. 

•  Nov Cup Day 

   

 

Membership Activity –  

Please see tribute to Founder Member 
Dr. Laurie Trotter (Delbridge) attached  

Thank you in advance that we make 
our guests/new members feel 
welcome at the next meeting. 
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March Meeting 

Acting President Ros Beveridge welcomed member and guests. The guests to the meeting were 

Su Marshal, Carmel Gricks and Linda Rule 

Guest Speaker – Su Marshall. 

Su addressed the meeting and spoke about the Girls’ Goals program which is run by Redlands 

Centre for Women.  Su has been working with young people for over 18 years and has seen 

many sad cases.  She is focused on wanting to work with young girls:  girls are constantly 

wanting to ‘fit in’, Social Media now has a big impact on behaviour.  Su spoke briefly about the 

program and how it is run and the change in the girls from when they started the program to 

when the program had finished. 

 

Area Meeting:  District Committee was contacted to advise that our Club wished to 

nominate to host the next Area Meeting.  Beaudesert also nominated.  Since it is their clubs 30th 

anniversary, the Beaudesert club was awarded the right to host the meeting. 

 

The nominating committee, Janet Margaret and Gail, guided us through a rather 

complicated election process and after a ballot the following roles were unanimously confirmed 

New Board  

President:    Deb Kellie 

First Vice President:  Angela Hill 

Second Vice President:  Nicola Redmond 

Treasurer:    Ros Beveridge 

Secretary:    Deb Jackson 

Directors:    Savannah Falzon  

Judith Trevan Hawke  

Pat Lavelle 

 Kim Richards  

Marilyn Smith 

 

 

 



 

Relay for Life 

BY the time more than 200 participants crossed the starting line at Cleveland Showgrounds on 

Saturday, April 29, Redlands Relay for Life 2017 was already well on its way to raising $50,000 in 

aid of life-saving, cancer research. 

Directly benefiting the work of the Cancer Council, Relay For Life events take place across the 

country throughout the year, providing an opportunity for communities to acknowledge local 

cancer survivors and their carers, and to honour lost loved ones. 

Redlands' opening ceremony, hosted by deputy mayor Wendy Boglary, took place at 3pm on 

Saturday at the showgrounds in stunning autumn conditions. 

Patron of Redlands Relay For Life mayor Karen Williams and the 2017 'face of relay' Caitlin 

Toovey cut the starting ribbon with Jill Bloomer, who organised the first Redlands Relay For Life 

15 years ago.  

Teams then took to the track and completed as many laps as they could before the closing 

ceremony on Sunday morning. 

A survivors and carers afternoon tea, organised by the local Zonta club, took place not long after 

the relay's start, ahead of a moving candlelight vigil on Saturday evening.  

The courageous teams were rewarded with breakfast and a yoga session after what proved to be 

an uplifting experience for an enthusiastic community of participants.                           

Those wanting to donate to the Redlands Relay For Life can do so online  

(article and picture in the Redland City Bulletin) 

 



 
A fantastic array of treats prepared by our Zontians ready for a wonderful afternoon tea to celebrate Carers and 

Survivors of Cancer at the Redland City Cancer Council Queensland Relay for Life. 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/cancercouncilqueensland/


 

Date Claimers – 

• 8 May 2017  Dinner Meeting 

• 13 May 2017               Diner en Rouge 

• 27 May 2017  Raffle tickets/Stall at football club (See Angela) 

• 29 May 2017  Board Meeting 

• 17 June 2017   Fashion Parade  

• November  Melbourne Cup Day 

 

 

 

Zonta Club of Wynnum Redland Board 

President:     Deb Kellie deb@jacarandachambers.com.au 

First Vice President:  Angela Hill hill.woods@bigpond.com 

Second Vice President:  Nicole Redmond nickie1@ozemail.com.au 

Secretary:     Deb Jackson debbie.cj@bigpond.com.au 

Treasurer:    Ros Beveridge handlyn8@bigpond.com 

Board Members:   Pat Lavelle patjane1@hotmail.com 

Judith Trevan-Hawke pujt@bigpond.com 

     Savannah Falzon savannah.falzon@gmail.com 

Marilyn Smith damj382@hotmail.com 

Kim Richards kime.richards@gmail.com 

Newsletter:    Barbara Wills barbarawills@aapt.net.au 
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 DELBRIDGE, Laurie Peacefully passed away on Sunday, 26 March 2017, aged 
93. Inspired many, sadly missed by family & friends. GEORGE HARTNETT FUNERALS Kelvin 
Grove 3356 4277 

Published in Redlands City Bulletin on Apr. 5, 2017  

Dr Laurie Trotter was a founding member of the Zonta Club of Wynnum Redlands. She was a 
strong supporter of young women and a pioneer of women in medicine in Queensland.  In fact, 
she wrote a book about it, see below. She sold the book and donated the proceeds to our club. 

Laurie was a small, quiet woman and it would have been easy to underrate her and her 
achievements. She walked long distances and competed in Masters Games and brought home 
piles of medals.  

During the time I knew her she was an amazing person, quiet but strong, even after she had a 
debilitating stroke she persisted in living alone and maintain her independence for as long as 
possible. 

 Rest in Peace, Laurie, you have certainly earned it. 



 

Memories of medicine : an insight into medical practice 50 to 60 years ago / by Laurie Trotter 

Bib ID 3047594 

Format Book 

Author 
Trotter, Laurie   
 

Description [Wellington Point, Qld.] : Laurie Trotter, [c2003]  

vi, 25 p. ; 21 cm.  

ISBN 0646427407 

Subjects Medicine -- Practice -- Australia -- History -- 20th century.  |  Physicians 

-- Australia -- History -- 20th century.  |  Physician and patient -- 

Australia. 

Available From Dr Laurie Trotter, 154 Main Road, Wellington Point Qld 4160  
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